










Accountability committee print for H.R. I would have decreased the take-home pay by 5% of newly hired 

and newly promoted postal supervisors, managers and postmasters who choose to exercise their right to 

merit-based employment protections. 

The pay cut would result from an increase in the Federal Employees Retirement System contribution. 

(This provision would not apply to postal employees belonging to collective bargaining units.) 

Consequently, the proposal would deter the future recruitment of high-quality postal supervisors, 

managers and postmasters. Moreover, due to the unique budget treatment of the Postal Service, this 

proposal would have increased the federal budget deficit by $111 million. As part of the Senate 

reconciliation process, Sen. Rand Paul proposed a much more punitive provision that would decrease the 

take-home pay for all future postal supervisors, managers and postmasters by 5% for those hired at-will 

and I 0% for those who wanted merit-based protections. 

Fortunately, Sen. Paul's proposal is subject to a "point of order" under the "Byrd Rule" and, therefore, 

will likely be stripped from H.R. I. Chairman Sessions and members of the subcommittee, on behalf of . 

the future supervisors, managers and postmasters that NAPS will represent, I respectfully request you 

remove any proposal to punish NAPS members by unfairly and punitively reducing their take-home pay. 

Mr. Chairman, as the subcommittee charts the Postal Service's route forward, NAPS invites continuing 

dialogu� with the chairman and members of the committee to ensure the viability and vitality of a 

universal, national mail system. 

Thank you .. 


